HB 472 Proponent Testimony: Ohio Votes Count Act

Thank you Chairman Ghanbari, Vice Chairman Plummer, Ranking Member Thomas, and
members of the Homeland Security Committee for allowing me to provide testimony on House
Bill 472, the Ohio Votes Count Act.

Thank you also to Representatives Bernie Willis and Bob Peterson for sponsoring this bill.

| implore you to pass the bill through your committee quickly and get it to the floor for a vote.
Please don’t water down the bill.

Elections should be decided by the people, not by the political party that is best at cheating. The
Democrat party has been hijacked by bad actors who don’t love our country and the freedoms
our country stands for and that many have sacrificed and died for.

Please improve our system so we prevent fraud, prevent non-citizens from voting, and prevent
errors.

No more registering to vote without verifying identity and eligibility for every person. That
should be a no-brainer.

Take people off voter rolls who are dead, whose birthdates are 1800 or 1900. Another no-
brainer.

Take people off voter rolls who have moved and are voting in other states. No brainer.

| can hardly believe these problems exist, and nothing has been done to correct them before
now. Please don’t let this opportunity pass by.

Thank you.
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